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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NATURAL RESOURCES, PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	
	DATE:
	May 19, 2003

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2003-0197
	PREPARED BY:
	Mike Reed


SUBJECT:  
An ordinance providing for the exchange of properties between King County and the Auburn School District.

BACKGROUND:  
In response to the continuing budget crisis faced by the County, the Executive has pursued negotiations with the City of Auburn to relieve the County of ownership of the Jacobsen Tree Farm, which is located in the proposed annexation area for the City of Auburn, and which was acquired by the County for park purposes.  

The City of Auburn also desires to develop a nearby 10-acre parcel currently owned by the Auburn School District for park purposes, and the District desires to own a 10-acre parcel owned by the County for future facility development.  To facilitate this transfer, negotiations have been concluded which would provide that the County would convey the ownership of its 10-acre parcel to the District in exchange for the District’s 10-acre parcel; the County would then assign its rights to the received parcel to the City of Auburn for use as a park.  

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0197 authorizes the exchange of the County-owned parcel for the District-owned parcel.  A companion measure, Proposed Ordinance 2003-0196, provides for the transfer of the newly-received parcel to the City of Auburn.





County subsequently assigns parcel it received from District to City of Auburn for use as a park

The attached Intergovernmental Exchange Agreement provides for the transfer described above.  The provisions of the agreement are summarized below:

· Ownership of the 10-acre county parcel and of the 10-acre District parcel are described;

· The interest on the part of the County in divesting itself of ownership of park facilities in an near city boundaries is noted;

· The interest on the part of the District in ownership of the County parcel is noted;

· The intent of the County, after receiving the District parcel in exchange, to transfer that parcel to the City of Auburn is described;

· The desire of the County and the District to exchange parcels is described; 

· The agreement provides that the County will convey the County Property to the District, and the District will convey the District Property to the County;

· The parties agree that the properties are of equal monetary value, and the reciprocal conveyance will involve no additional consideration.  

The Natural Resources, Parks and Open Space Committee has recommended approval of the companion measure to this ordinance, Proposed Ordinance 2003-0196, which would authorize the Executive to convey the parcel received by the County to the City of Auburn.

ATTACHMENTS:

1.       Proposed Ordinance 2003-0197 with attachment

A. Intergovernmental Exchange Agreement between King County and the Auburn School District

2. Transmittal Letter from Executive dated April 23, 2003

3. Fiscal Note

4. Notice of Public Hearing

5. News Release

10-acre School District Parcel goes to County





10-Acre County Parcel goes to Auburn School District








